Hamilton Park Board of Management

Chairman’s Report for the Annual General Meeting held on Saturday October 12th. 2013
On behalf of the eight Board directors, I would like to report the following activities for 2012/2013, whilst at the same time ensuring that the details of each portfolio is reported on in more detail by the relevant director  – 

1. Social portfolio – there were many activities in the last twelve months with the Social Committee catering for many and varied needs.  We received grant funds from the City Council so that we were able to enjoy our own Australia day breakfast from 2013 onwards. There was a rep. from the local council in attendance to present the award for Hamilton Park citizen of the year, which we were all pleased to announce as Mike Wilson.
2. Treasurer – our very able Treasurer will report that the accounts for Hamilton Park are quite healthy at the moment.
3. Water Portfolio – on going maintenance continues with the fixing of water meters, the new pump on the Fifteen Mile creek and the new road constructed down to the pump shed.  Pumping water from June to fill our dams for spring 2013 has proceeded without a hitch.
4. Parks and Grasslands Portfolio – we have successfully trialled working bees at different times and days.  We have added to our working bees by periodically using the services of Land mates, which is a division of the Beechworth prison system.  The tennis courts have been improved.  

Our application for a Rural City Council Community Grant was successful and the $4,700 is being used to create a website for Hamilton Park and it will assist the implementation of our Fire management Plan in such a way that satisfies the needs of residents.  The Draft of the Integrated Fire Management Plan has proceeded smoothly with three field trips for Board members to actually evaluate where the plan is being implemented on the ground.  In turn all board members have had at least four Board meetings to voice their concerns about this draft document and to make any changes to this draft plan in the best interests of the householders.
5. Parklands – Structures and Maintenance Portfolio –There have also been extensions to this BBQ shed to make the whole structure more hospitable and warmer in winter as well as the creation of the start of a student walking track from Warby Range Road along Henley drive.  Also as requested from the 2012 A.G.M. the old pruning pile on the fairway area has been moved to a less obtrusive location west of the bottom dam. Hopefully we have solved the mower problem by purchasing a new ride-on mower - so that more volunteers can use a more user friendly large ride on mower when they have the time to mow our parkland areas.  New street signs have been installed.
6. Secretary – it has made the process much easier with Steve Wallace handling the concerns about the new estate at the end of Avoca lane and the effects of this development on Hamilton Park.
7. Roads and Drains portfolio the new drains constructed using City Council monies in both Omar and Kingfisher lanes have been successful.  The agreement for annual maintenance of $9,000 between the City Council and the Board has been formalised and ratified in the last few months.
8. Arboretum –the hardy band of workers continues their weekly weed eradication program.
I would like to thank the current Board members - for their always positive input, generosity of spirit, for the nine meetings they attended as Board members in the last twelve months and the countless hours that they donate to make Hamilton Park a better place for all residents. Thank you to Loretta Atkin, David Banks, Gary Lorenz, Sheree McKenzie, Tina Norton, Ken Rasmussen and Steve Wallace. 
Finally, I would like to particularly point out the legacy that has been left by the group of Board members that are retiring –

· David Banks – David has brought his engineering skills to the Board and as a result we now have a formal and ongoing contract with the Rural City Council for annual road maintenance.  This is a most valuable asset to have in place for all the current and future ratepayers to enjoy.  Over and above this, David has spent numerous hours as part of a team that has been identifying and removing noxious weeds and non-native shrubs and trees from our parklands
· Tina Norton – Tina has been the backbone in of the Social Club for many years.  If Hamilton Park had had a mayor over the last several years Tina would aptly fit that title! Tina has also been the Treasurer of the Co-operative for several years and I doubt there has ever been a money manager as frugal as Tina.  Who else could achieve a 100% collection rate on our water rates?  Due to her close budget management she has assured the Board the luxury of being in a position to buy or replace a new capital asset every 2 – 4 years.  And these assets in turn are for benefit of every householder in the park.  Tina’s husband Ray passed away some months ago and he too was a very active Board member for several years.  Ray also held the position of Treasurer and was part of that core group that ran the Social Committee.  Ray is sadly missed by those residents who knew him.
· Steve Wallace has been our Secretary for a number of years.   We all can now be very confident that we are implementing all relevant parts of our Victorian Co-operatives Act.  Steve’s knowledge of this Act and the advice Steve has given on how to implement this Act has been very comforting for all board members.  Steve’s knowledge has been important to ensure that the rights of our landholder members were upheld when the private estate next to Avoca Lane was created this year. 
There are also many other residents not on the Board who I would still classify as invaluable volunteers as they are also willing when asked to utilize their precious time for the good of our community. The United Nations declares that, “Volunteering is a fundamental building block of civil society. It brings to life the noblest aspirations of humankind - the pursuit of peace, freedom, opportunity, safety and justice for all people.”  And that is what these local Hamilton Park volunteers do for us all.
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